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DRAFT –12/07/05
                                                               FINAL -

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

November 10, 2005
	Introduction       1.
	The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:10 p.m. with President Luz E. Vargas presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden High School Cafeteria at 6301 Highway 28, Anthony, New Mexico.


	Roll Call           
	Board Members present were Mr. James Dino Anastasia, Mr. Gregg Martinez, Ms. Maria E. Saenz and Ms. Luz E. Vargas.  Mr. Fred Garza walked in at 5:20 

	Pledge &           2.
Mission Statement       
	Gadsden High School Pride Band played the Star Spangled Banner.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Mr. Anastasia read the mission statement.


	Supt.'s Report   3. 
	Programs, Reports, and Correspondence
A.  Superintendent’s Report:
      Ms. Mora read an e-mail from Mr. George Jamison, a judge at the Eastern Arizona College Band Day, about the superior ranking that Gadsden High School Band had received.  He also commented on how well the band students’ behaved while at their hotel, which was the same hotel where Mr. Jamison and his wife stayed.  Mr. Villa, the band director, was given a certificate from the Board.    Ms. Mora introduced Mr. Foster, who displayed a collage of photos from when Gadsden High was Valley High with a picture of J.B. Greer, Superintendent for Gadsden I.S.D. in the middle.  He then displayed a painting by Efrain Garcia, GHS student.    The award winning NJROTC female drill team performed one of their high precision drills. 

	Board President’s Report.        
	B.   Board President’s Report
 Ms Vargas asked for a moment of silence in honor of the Las Cruces soldier, Mario Reyes, who lost his life in Iraq; he was a Mayfield graduate.  She thanked the band and NJROTC for the wonderful work they do.  

	Board                 

Members
	C.   Board Members
       Mr. Garza    Nothing 
       Mr. Martinez thanked Mr. Foster for hosting the meeting and the fantastic performances by the students.  
       Mr. Anastasia thanked GHS for the performances and Mr. Foster for hosting the meeting.  
       Ms. Saenz gave a big thank you to Mr. Foster and his staff.  She commented that she could just imagine the amount of time that the staff and students put in for such precision.  

	Student Rep.
	D.  Student Representative – Josue Contreras welcomed everyone to GHS, if anyone had any questions he would be more than happy to help them or they could direct them also to Mr. Foster.  

	Personnel Report
	E. Ms. Browder had given the Board members the personnel report, if they had any questions she would address them.


	Modification      4. of the Agenda
	Modification of the Agenda— Mr. Martinez moved to approve the agenda as presented. Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  


	Consent              5.

Agenda
	Consent Agenda- Mr. Anastasia moved to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Ms. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 

	Open Forum      6.
	Open Forum   

Mr. Rollings read two letters addressed to the Re-Call Committee, one from Governor Bill Richardson and the second letter from the District Attorney General’s office. He also informed the Board that an ethics investigation into the matter of how attorneys were requested without going out on an RFP.  Ms. Vargas requested copies of the letters Mr. Rollings had read.  
Mr. Gonell expressed his concern about hiring another superintendent, and the district having to pay two salaries to two superintendents.  He cautioned the Board to wait until everything was completely settled with Mr. Haugen.  
Mr. Garcia reminded the Board that with the re-call election being so close, that it was not wise to make decisions that would impact the district.  The election would have a complete final outcome.  He suggested to o give these decisions time, and conduct a big search when looking for a new superintendent. If Mr. Haugen’s case goes to arbitration the district might wind up with two superintendents’ salaries.  

Mr. Boyer informed the Board of the newly spokesman for the South Valley Alliance, a newly organized group.   A representative from each of the communities meets at a round table and one of the things that they have all agreed on was the district’s lack of communication with the committee.  Mr. Boyer mentioned several items to the Board: the lack of a DAC, District Advisory Committee, lack of a community member on the budget committee, the Board did not have a parliamentarian, and the lack of professionalism displayed by the Board.  
Mr. Anastasia made a motion that the Board members receive a hard copy of the policy manual with all updates and all addendums for those that do not have one, and to see about getting someone on the District Advisory Committee and a parliamentary advisor.  He also wanted on the agenda the re-organization of the Board.  Ms. Vargas advised him that he was out of order and that the Board could not take action on those items because they were not on the agenda.     

	Resolution of    7. Bond & Capital Improvement Tax Election
	Action Items
A.   Ms. Garcia introduced Mr. Paul Cassidy, financial advisor.  Mr. Cassidy went over the Resolution for the Bond Election.  $38m would be sold over the next four years at the 1.93 tax rate.  The election will be held on February 6, 2006.  The second bond resolution is for Public School Capital Improvements Tax Election.  Ms. Saenz had a concern about the tax, which Mr. Cassidy explained  does not increase.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Resolution for the Bond Election. Acting Superintendent recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Resolution for the Public School Capital Improvements Tax Election. Acting Superintendent recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   

	Reconfiguration of Chaparral Area Schools  
	C.  B.   Ms. Mora explained the reconfiguration plan, due to that Chaparral High School would not be ready, returning the students to Gadsden High School, which already over crowded and has several floating teachers, was not an option.  In meeting with the administrators from the four schools the best solution is for the 2006-2007 school year to leave the 7th grade students at the elementary schools, maintaining the same attendance zones.  Re-assign the 7th grade teachers to the Elementaries and then transfer them back, adding library collections for that grade level, the possible upgrade of interns to assistant principals, and the possibility of busing 7th grade athletes to the middle school, 7th grade students are not required to have physical education.  This plan would probably be the less disruptive to the community of Chaparral, the students and the staff.  The administrators from the Chaparral Area schools fully support this plan. Once this request is approved it would need to be sent to Secretary Garcia.  Mr. Gonnell wanted to remind the Board members of to inform the community of what is being done.  Mr. Anastasia made a motion to approve the request for the reconfiguration of the Chaparral Area schools, Acting Superintendent recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Mr. Diggs will be setting up informational community meetings.

	8.


	Discussion Items – None 


	9.

Closed Session  
	 Mr. Martinez moved to go into closed personnel session pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2 - to discuss limited personnel matters, including the proposed discharge of the Superintendent of Schools and the status of the Interim Superintendent's contract.  Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:15 p.m. 

	               10. Open Session Reconvened
	Mr. Anastasia moved to reconvene in Open Session. Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  No Action was taken in closed session.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:50 p.m.   
Mr. Martinez moved to uphold the dismissal of Superintendent Haugen.  Mr. Garza asked for discussion, where he clarified that since he had not been present at the March meeting and he did not agree, that had been counseled not to vote, that only the four members present should vote on this item, that he was excused. (Mr. Garza walked out of the meeting) The following members voted for the motion, Mr. Martinez, Mr. Anastasia and Ms. Vargas.  Ms. Saenz voted no.  Motion carried.  Ms. Vargas moved to go back into closed session, as per the recommendation of the lawyers. (Ms. Saenz walked out of the meeting) Mr. Anastasia made a motion to discuss the status of the Interim Superintendents’ contract in open session.  Ms. Vargas informed Mr. Anastasia that it was a personnel issue and could not be discussed in open session, that there could be a motion to approve or disapprove.  Mr. Martinez made a motion to approve the interim superintendents’ contract.  Ms. Vargas and Mr. Martinez voted yes.  Mr. Anastasia did not vote.  Motion carried.   

	Adjourned 
	Mr. Martinez moved to adjourn the meeting.  Interim Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.                        
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